
Severe Weather Arrangements 

Useful Contact Numbers 

Service Contact Details When Used Other Comments 

Radio Tay Am Not applicable All 

Instances 

Frequency AM 1584  and 1161

  

  

Radio Tay Fm Not applicable All 

Instances 

FM 96.4  and 102.8 

 

PKC Customer Service 

Centre – Number for 

Parents 

0845 3011100 (calls 

charged at local rate) or 

01738 475000 (main 

Council line) 

All 

Instances 

Available from 08:00 hours to 

18:00 hours however this line 

may operate from 07:00 hours in 

exceptional circumstances.   

PKC website www.pkc.gov.uk 

 

Widespread 

conditions 

Parents/Carers can find closure 

updates on the Perth and 

Kinross Council website by 

logging onto www.pkc.gov.uk and 

go into the link ‘Information for 

you’ listed at the bottom of the 

page, and then into the link 

‘school closures’.   

PKC Facebook/Twitter www.pkc.gov.uk/socialmedia Widespread 

conditions 

 

Radio Heartland  Not applicable Widespread 

conditions 

FM 97.5, 106.6 

Used if schools closed are within 

an area known not to receive 

Radio Tay signal 

Radio Central Not applicable Widespread 

conditions 

FM 103.1 

Used if schools closed are within 

an area known not to receive 

Radio Tay signal 

http://www.pkc.gov.uk/
http://www.pkc.gov.uk/
http://www.pkc.gov.uk/social


 

Abernethy Primary School 

Parents and staff should always consider the possibility that the 

school may be closed due to severe weather disruption caused by 

snow, ice, flood, storm damage, loss of power etc. 

The school will communicate closure via: 

 School website : 

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/pk/AbernethyPS/ 

 Groupcall text if possible 

 PKC website : pkc.gov.uk 

 Radio Tay & Radio Central 

 Headteacher will contact all staff and Parent Council Chair 

 Janitor will put a notice on school gates 

Please do not phone the school directly to find out if it closed 

N.B. In the event of power failure websites and phonelines may not 

work. 

In the event of Abernethy Primary School being closed, staff have a 

duty to report to their nearest open school if safe to do so. 

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/pk/AbernethyPS/

